
  
 
7/22/2019 
 
Accepting Real Property from the County Commissioners 
 
A few weeks ago, I was contacted by the County Attorney wanting to know if the Town 
was in interested in owning the drainage pond in the Evergreen Subdivision.  Due to the 
fact that the Town has a sanitary sewer lift station, I informed Mr. Rhetts that the Town 
would be willing to take the property as there are no other buildable uses for the 
property.   
 
I’m asking the council to approve the resolution to accept the property, I will then work 
with legal to determine if we can vacate or parcel of the property except our lift station to 
the adjoining owners who are currently maintaining the property around the pond.   
 
Pete 
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